
Marin Chapter Grand Jury Association - Board of Directors 
Minutes of the November 11, 2024 Meeting 
Present: This meeting was by Zoom only. Spencer Sias, Tom Gannon, Brad Sharp, Dave Bonfilio, Kevin Hagerty, Deborah Haase, Trish Barrett, and Mara Perez 
Absent: Scott Smith, Dave Henry, and Pat Shepherd 
Meeting called to order: 1:31 p.m. 
Approval of minutes: 
The minutes of the October 14, 2024 meeting were approved, with one change, to move Dave Bonfilio to absent at the October 14th board meeting minutes. Motion to approve the minutes with the stated change by Brad Sharp, seconded by Deborah Haase. Janekno Bower and Kevin Hagerty abstained because they were absent from the October meeting. 
President's report: 
Spencer Sias indicated that the first Chapter's newsletter was published, and somehow it appears it did not reach everyone intended. Janeko will look into the email list to ensure it is up to date. One question is whether everyone knows how to use the email list. Is there a need to write/expand the instructions. Janeko Bower and Brad Sharp will work on this. 
A congratulatory letter was sent to the Editor of the IJ, acknowledging the civil grand jury's recommended establishment of the new Marin Sheriff's Oversight function. 
Discussed using the Chapter's newsletter to announce the release of each of the 2023-2024 jury reports. 
In consideration of possible co-sponsored community forums, Sias mentioned the Marin Coalition and the League of Women Voters, both non-partisan organizations. In general, the Chapter's board agreed this is a good idea. No one objected. Mara volunteered to help with these community forums, as needed. 
Treasurer report: 
At the end of October the bank account had $13,961.91. 
The board unanimously passed a motion by Mara Perez and seconded by Tom Gannon to adopt a financial practices and procedures document for the purpose of ensuring integrity and transparency in Chapter's financial matters. All expenditures must be reviewed and approved by the chapter president and treasurer. Spending, including for reimbursements, should be approved in advance of the actual expenditure. 
Recruitment Committee report: 
Tom Gannon identified recruitment presentation locations including Novato, San Rafael, Mill Valley, Corte Madera, and Fairfax. It suggested that Marin City also be included. In addition, Tom is also seeking locations in either Point Reyes or San Geronimo as well as in San Rafael's Canal neighborhood and in Novato's Hamilton neighborhood. It was suggested that the chapter investigate using a room in the new county fire department quarters in San Geronimo. 
On December 1st, the Chapter will be represented at an ESCOM meeting at the College of Marin in Kentfield. 
Beth Rowett is helping reach out to the Novato Rotary. Spencer mentioned a group called Sons in Retirement (or something similar), as a possible group for recruitment purposes. 
College of Marin returned Tom's call regarding the chapter's need for a graphic designer to help with recruitment materials. Tom also called the Novato School of Design, and he is waiting to hear back. 
Mara presented the Diversity Subcommittee recruitment plan, which was included in the Board packet. The plan includes two phases, the most immediate is to reach out to contacts to seek names of possible candidates, and to do presentations to diverse audiences. The second phase, which is a long term goal, is to go deeper into recruitment strategies to expand the scope of diversity candidates-i.e. Income levels, age, work experiences. This is going to be tackled once the immediate recruitment effort is underway. 
It was agreed that it is important to address the complexities and importance of diversity recruitment with the Presiding Judge. Spencer, Pat and Tom will plan to contact the Judge regarding this topic. In addition, it may help to seek insight from the California 
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Grand Jury Association. Mara also suggested looking into what other California Grand Jury Chapters have done, or are doing, to recruit diverse candidates. 
The 2024-2025 Grand Jury has already had a high number of alternates because others have not been able to continue to serve. It appears the volume and time required to do the work is the reason for departures among Grand Jurors. Questions to be addressed: Are the hours required being communicated clearly? Are the County and Chapter aligned in the way the hours of work required is communicated during the interview process? The County's website lists 10 hours a week for serving on one committee, and 20 hours for two. Are we being consistent with the County? Spencer posits that the amount of work required and how this is communicated drives people away. 
Also, should the recruitment questions be revised? These are approved by the Superior Court, so any changes would have to be communicated to them. 
Deborah and others agreed that the Chapter needs to have a meeting to discuss how to communicate the hours required when serving on the Grand Jury. This discussion will be agendized for the December board meeting. Spencer asked everyone to bring their specific thoughts about how to best communicate hours of work required. Tom will send the County's wording regarding hours to everyone on the Board. 
Social Committee report: 
Brad Sharp reported that people enjoyed the Trek Winery event. The attendance was low. Trek Winery put together a basket that Tom Borden took to the California Grand Jury Association's conference. To cover the costs of the basket some donated money, and there is an outstanding balance of $173.81, which will be taken out of petty cash. The basket sold for $200 at the conference. 

The next social event is being scheduled for the third Thursday in February 2025. Instead of having it be a brainstorming session, this event will be social in nature, and there may be a speaker. It was suggested that attendees could be invited to drop off their thoughts on possible Grand Jury topics in a box as they come into the event. The social committee is considering the Sausalito Yacht Club as a possible venue for this event.
Membership Committee report: 
Dave Henry is absent and the report will be shared next month. Regarding the membership drive, the email list topic came up again. What needs to be done to ensure all current Grand Jurors receive mailings such as the Trek Winery event invitation. 
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Communications: 
The first quarterly newsletter was sent out. Spencer would like help to create the next newsletter. Spencer floated the idea of including profiles of current Grand Jurors on the newsletter. Trish indicated that the names of Grand Jurors are never made public until their Grand Jury year ends. 
Chapter's Website, Logo, and Legal Name: 
The board adopted a motion by Dave Henry and seconded by Dave Bonfilio to change the chapter logo to the CGJA logo coupled with the words, "Marin County Chapter." The vote was 7-1 with Brad Sharp opposing it.
Spencer asked board members to review the chapter website from the perspective of intended audience, content, and coordination with the County's civil grand jury website. 
Janeko, Spencer, and Brad will work on this and they will bring recommendations to the Board for consideration. 
The Chapter's name change needs to be addressed in the bylaws. The Chapter has been waiting for guidance on this from the Association, and that has not been received to date. Deborah and Spencer will work on what's required to formalize the Chapter's name change. Kevin indicated that the Chapter needs to provide its new name to the bank. 
Lastly, the Chapter changed its fiscal year to coincide with that of the County. Does this need to be formalized, if so, how? 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 3:16 p.m. 
The next meeting will be on December 9th. The Zoom link will be sent in advance of the meeting. 
Note: Board Secretary Mara Perez won't be able to attend the December 9th meeting. Someone else will need to take notes during the meeting. 
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